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Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

How amazing is the plan of our Almighty Father to whom be all glory! The apostle Paul said in I
Timothy 2:2, “And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit
thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.” Here are some of these faithful men
that we were privileged to see during the past two months of deputation.

First of all, we praise the Lord for giving us the opportunity to see Dr. and Mrs. Frank Holman
once again. The Holmans are both 91 years old and have been faithful in their service for the Lord.
They founded Hillcrest Baptist Church in Richmond, Indiana. From this church, Richard and Flo

Abney surrendered to God’s call to the Philippines where they established Hillcrest Baptist Church

in Angeles City, Philippines. This is the church that Carol and I attended while stationed at Clark
Air Base in the Philippines. Having spent time in the military myself, it was a special privilege to
meet and be able to give a Gospel tract to a WW II veteran who was stationed at Pearl Harbor in
Hawaii during the war.

While in a ‘missions conference at Sheridan Road Baptist Church, Saginaw, M, it was a blessing
to meet young couples who had surrendered to the mission field. During this conference, Bro. K.
Briggs and I had the privilege of going out soul-winning in the community and had the joy of seeing
six individuals put their trust in the Lord Jesus Christ.

What an honor during our stay in Michigan to spend time with our friends John and Sue Ricksecker
and to meet their Jewish friend, Joyce Holtz Harris. Our hearts were touched by the fact that in
February she will get to visit her homeland of Israel for the first time and meet some of her family
that she has never met. On our way out of the restaurant, we had the privilege of sharing a Gospel
tract with a Jewish man, Mr. Neuman. When we asked if he knew Jesus, he said that he did not
know Him but hoped to know Him. Please for his salvation.

In closing, we want to thank Pastor Bruce Darling and Andersonville Community Church for
allowing us to stay in their missions house during our time of deputation in Michigan. From the

bottom of our hearts, we want to say “thank you” for your prayers and faithful support. Please
continue to pray for our two sons, Christopher and Emmanuel. May God bless you.

In His Service,

Chris Woodlg;—au‘ha

Note: Please make check donations payable to BIO and designate Chris Woodley or Deaf School Philippines.
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